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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

This announcement is made by Sino-Ocean Group Holding Limited (the “Company”).

On 23 February 2018, the China Insurance Regulatory Commission (the “CIRC”) issued a notice
(the “Notice”) regarding Anbang Insurance Group Company Limited (“Anbang”). According to
the Notice, the CIRC has taken control of Anbang on 23 February 2018 for a term of one year.

On 24 February 2018, the Company has received a written notice from Anbang: “Currently, our
company and its subordinate entities are in stable operation, with sufficient cash reserves, and
there are no recent plans to reduce the shareholding in your company.”

The Company does not expect the CIRC’s control of Anbang to have any adverse impact on the
operations and business of the Company and its subsidiaries.
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